

The Rev. Eric Turner Rector

May 20, 2024

Dear Friends,

It is with mixed emotions that I write this letter. I am happy for Fr. Eric as he enters into retirement, but it is difficult to have him leave as our rector.

Fr. Eric and Charlene have been faithful servants at St. John's for 19 years and we have been blessed to have them.

I have been in communication with Canon Dan Smith at the diocese in Orlando, and he met with the vestry on May 16 to explain how the search for a new rector would proceed. He said he will walk this path with us.

It is my plan to keep the congregation informed of our progress when we have information to share.

Please keep the vestry and search committee in your prayers as we travel this journey in the life of St. John's.

Kathy Oas

Kathy Van

Sr. Warden